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Angelus Letter

26 May 2020

Tuesday of the Seventh Week of Easter

St. Philip Neri

5 DAYS UNTIL OUR FIRST SUNDAY MASS

Dear Parish Family,

Praised be Jesus Christ!  Thank you St. Sebastian!  Yesterday was our first public Mass in weeks and we learned a lot.  We were absolutely unsure what to expect and if our planning would work well.  Here are some recaps:

Between social distancing and roping off pews, we pretty much reached our capacity with about 150+ people including some people standing.  

The Communion Rite went well enough.  We need to make some adjustments but I think it will work out.

Venturing a guess, about 85% of people wore masks.

For the most part, I think we can now handle Sunday.  The area of most concern would be social distancing and having enough space for those who wish to attend.  There may be two solutions in this regard.  The first is that the World Health Organization is recommending a distance of 3 feet from others for distancing while the Center for Disease Control recommends 6 feet.  Depending on what we hear the rest of the week, we may change from every third pew to every pew.  Plus, if we are allowed to have wedding banquets now, who knows (or WHO knows) what will be permitted by the end of the week.

The other more ready solution is that, if the weather holds out, the 11 0’clock Sunday Mass will be out of doors permitting us to accommodate as many people who want to come to Mass.  Under most circumstances, I am not a fan of outdoor Masses, but these are not typical times and if in WWII they could have Mass on the hood of a Jeep, we can make the exception for these times I think.  So keep an eye out for more news later in the week and then help spread the word.

SATURDAY VIGIL MASS

Although there is still no obligation to attend Mass, from what we observed so far, it seems that there should be a pretty decent crowd for this weekend.  As you make your plans you should be aware that we will be bringing into the Church at the Saturday 4:30 Vigil Mass those who were in RCIA and who should have come into the Church at the Easter Vigil.  This means that Mass will be a little more crowded and lengthy.  Please bear this in mind as you decide what you will be doing this weekend!

ST. JOAN OF ARC DAY CELEBRATION

This coming Saturday is the feast day of St. Joan of Arc who is noted for having said, “I am not afraid . . . I was born to do this.”  This is one of her most reported quotes although the translation is often debated.  Truer to her nature would be something along the lines of, “I am not afraid because God is with me.  I was born for this!”  It seems an apt quote for us as we emerge from quarantine and head back to the Communion line.

At Mass that morning, you will be introduced to a new icon of St. Joan of Arc, which was completed just a few weeks ago.  More news coming on that later.  Also that day, there will be a . . .

ST. JOAN OF ARC DAY PICNIC

You are invited to a picnic at noon on the parish grounds in front of the church weather permitting.  Bring a blanket or some lawn chairs and your own picnic lunch.  (Due to difficulties associated with the pandemic, we will not be providing any food.)  Music will be playing on the church steps and social distancing is expected and the responsibility is left to individuals attending.  

I started having a devotion to St. Joan on my ordination day as that was the feast of St. Joan of Arc.  It has since become apparent that there are many people in the parish who have a devotion to her.  If you would like to get to know her better, there are any number of books out there chronicling her life, but in my estimation the finest book is Mark Twain’s, “Joan of Arc” which he considered his best work.

ANOTHER SUMMER RESIDENT AT ST. SEBASTIAN

The last of our summer residents will be moving into the rectory Wednesday afternoon.  I look forward to introducing you to Joseph later in the week. As of now, I have not met him.  I hear nothing but good things about him though.  The seminary asked if he could take up residence at St. Sebastian Parish and work on his English-speaking skills.  He will also be a welcome help serving Mass as we head toward Sunday!  

NO ANGELUS LETTERS UNTIL THURSDAY  

With the community beginning to gather together once again, it seems less urgent to have a letter every day.  Thank you for all the reading you have done!  It was a lot!  Slowly we will begin to reduce the number of letters you receive as it is determined the need becomes less.  Because of this, the next letter will be on Thursday.
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers: 

The Caufield Family, Elizabeth Clark, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Mary Kay McCarron, Pamela Oliver, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, John Schultz, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.

St. Philip Neri

[image: image2.jpg]Novena to St. Sebastian,
Protector Against the Plague

Glorious Saint Sebastian, you who had
great courage, help us to be winesses
of Jesus before this unbelieving world
as you have brought others to Chrit
Help us to have the love of neighbor
that you had and to give ou lives for
our brothers, even in difficulies and
dangers.

Help us to have faith i the pains of ife
as you endured cruel maryrdom.
Protect al soldies, miltary and police.
against every danger in their work.
Protect all nations against wars,
hunger and pestience.

Intercede for the grace that  need.

[Mention your ntention here...]
Amen.




